May 4, 2001

Doug Armentrout 

CEO, Neulevel

Dear Doug:

We are writing to provide the Registrar Constituency’s reaction to the proposed .BIZ registry contract based upon a teleconference that the constituency held this afternoon.  There have been a number of concerns that have been brought to the collective attention of the constituency by its members, regarding potential inconsistencies and/or concerns in Neulevel’s original application and the finalized contract and appendixes that were posted on the ICANN web site last week.  

It is my understanding that a number of registrars constituency members have been in dialog with representatives from your company to promptly resolve these issues without causing any undue delay in the proof of concept process. Although we believe that meaningful progress has been made, we would like to receive written clarification that our interests will be protected and properly memorialized in the final signed contracts. 

The issues are:

1)  That Neulevel would not interface directly with registrants or end users and would interface ONLY with ICANN accredited registrars (not "Neulevel approved trademark service providers") for any service, including their "IP Claim Service".

2)  That Neulevel would not insist on setting the retail pricing and margins for registrars.

3) That Neulevel would not publish and market to end users a registrars costs (other than required by ICANN) (ie: not publish registrar costs prominently on their website).

4) That Neulevel would never offer registrar services to the public.

5) A definition of what is a Registry Service is, specifically with regard to the Registry Lock feature and how it will be marketed to registrants.

6) Clarification regarding a communication sent by Melbourne IT, an ICANN accredited registrar and equity partner in NeuLevel, to its channel partners regarding the IP Claim Service. This communication coupled with the lack of technical information from NeuLevel to the other registrars raised some concerns, particularly In light of the fast approaching launch of the IP Claim Services on May 14

We believe that a number of these issues have been verbally resolved, all we seek is written clarification to safeguard the best interest of the constituency. That you again for your prompt attention to these issues over the past week, and we look forward to having a constructive relationship with your company in the future. 

Should you have any questions or comments please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards,

Michael Palage

Secretariat of the Registrar Constituency 

Cc: 
Stuart Lynn, President ICANN 

Louis Touton, Vice-President, General Counsel ICANN

Registrar Constituency

